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Board of Trustees
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Grinnell, Iowa 50112-1690

May 4, 2016                                          
 

  
Board of Trustees’ Annual Meeting
 

The Board of Trustees met last Thursday, Friday and Saturday, April 28–30, on campus. The following is a brief summary of the meeting.

 

1)   The board reelected three eligible trustees to another term of service: Harold “Hal” Fuson ’67, Atul Gupta ’88, and Eric Whitaker ’87; Henry Wingate ’69 was elected to Life Trustee status; trustee Craig Henderson ’63 retired from Grinnell board membership following the meeting, and a resolution was read and passed unanimously recognizing and honoring his service to the College over the past 16 years;
2)  Trustees approved the candidates for honorary degree awards this year at commencement: Thomas Cole ’71, Fred Hersch’77, and K–12 educator Claudia Swisher; the trustees also approved the list of candidates for the bachelor of arts degrees in May 2016, contingent on the successful completion of degree requirements;

3)  The board approved Faculty Handbook amendments proposed and approved by the faculty regarding student research-faculty support and a faculty parliamentarian;
 

4)  The board heard a final report from SGA officers Dan Davis, Emma Lange, and Bailey Dann. Their report included a review of their mission, a budget report, a brief overview of significant campus climate issues, and the cabinet transition. The trustees met the officers-elect for 2016–17: President-elect Anita DeWitt ’17, Vice-President-elect for Student Affairs Bailey Dann ’17, and Vice-President-elect for Academic Affairs Rachel Aaronson ’17;  
 

5) The board attended dinner on Thursday evening with members of the humanities faculty and on Friday evening with members of the Student Government Association cabinet at the president’s home;      

 

6) The board heard and discussed a presentation of the FY17 operating budget by Vice President for Finance Kate Walker and approved the proposed budget; 

 

7)  Board members attended a student session organized by the Student Government Association, on Thursday evening in the Joe Rosenfield ’25 Center;

 

8)  The board heard a presentation from EYP architects and voted to approve the recommended schematic design of the Humanities and Social Studies Complex (HSSC) building project; trustees also approved a revised budget structure for the Phase I projects, which, in addition to the HSSC, include the design and construction of an Admission/Financial Aid center, and development and partial implementation of a comprehensive campus landscaping plan, including new campus gateways;    

 

 9) The board approved the award of tenure and/or promotion to associate professor rank for the following faculty members: Jeffrey Blanchard, mathematics and statistics; Caleb Elfenbein, history and religious studies; Heriberto Hernandez, chemistry; Matthew Johnson, history; Kelly Maynard, history; Angelo Mercado, classics; Gemma Sala, political science; Mervat Youssef, French and Arabic; and Ross Haenfler, sociology;
10)  The board approved promotion to full professor rank for the following faculty members: David Cook-Martín, sociology; Brigittine French, anthropology; Kathryn Jacobson, biology; and Peter Jacobson, biology; 
11)  The board approved the transition to senior faculty status for Jean Ketter, education; Mark Schneider, physics; Henry Walker, Samuel R. and Marie-Louise Rosenthal Professor of Natural Sciences and Mathematics, computer science; and Gregory Wallace, physical education; 

12)  The board elected four new members: Charles Gottdiener ’86 from New Jersey, John Kispert ’85 from California, Kathryn Mohrman ’67 from Maryland, and W. Edward Senn ’79 from Washington, D.C.  Each of them will be invited to the board’s next meeting in June;   
13) The board approved the appointment of Professor Sarah Purcell ’92 to the L.F. Parker Chair in History; 
14) Trustees heard a presentation from Mark Peltz, the Daniel and Patricia Jipp Finkelman Dean of the   Center for Careers, Life, and Service, on its vision for the future; 
15) The Board approved a six-year plan for the allocation, governance, and oversight policies related to the previously approved financial reserves portfolio created to assist the College seize strategic opportunities and mitigate risk over the long term;
16) The trustees heard an update report from Dean Mike Latham, Associate Dean Maria Tapias, and Professors Todd Armstrong and David Cook-Martín on the Global Grinnell Task Force efforts and discussed in small groups some strategic questions with regard to those efforts;
17) Board members were invited to and joined students at a rally regarding the Posse Program at Grinnell outside of the meetings in the Joe Rosenfield Center on Friday afternoon.

Patricia Finkelman ‘80, Chair, Board of Trustees 

Raynard S. Kington, President 
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